Planning Commission Meeting Minutes, September 25, 2013
PLANNING COMMISSION
[bookmark: _GoBack]DRAFT MINUTES

TOWN OF ATHERTON
September 25, 2013
6:00pm
COUNCIL CHAMBERS
94 ASHFIELD ROAD

1. ROLL CALL

PRESENT:	Herman Christensen Jr.
		Mary Beth Widmer
		Eric Lane
		Paul Tonelli

EXCUSED:	Philip Lively 
	
	
Deputy Town Planner Lisa Costa Sanders, Associate Planner Andrea Mardesich, Town Arborist Kevin Keilty, and Assistant City Attorney Jennifer Larsen were present.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION to approve, as amended, the minutes of the August 28, 2013 meeting.
M/S  Lane/Widmer	Ayes:	4	Noes:	   0   	Excused:  1

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS  - none

4. COMMISSIONERS REPORTS 

Commissioner Tonelli reported on the Civic Center Advisory meeting, which was a public workshop with more than 50 residents in attendance. There will be another in the late fall. The purpose is to develop the Town Center master plan and keep people informed of the process. Chair Christensen asked if any decisions were reached. Commissioner Tonelli responded that no decisions were reached at the meeting. Commissioner Lane commented that communication for the Town has been exponentially better.

Chair Christensen attended the City Council meeting for the Little League field improvements. Little League has since withdrawn its application to work with architects on the design of the seating structure. Commissioners Lively and Widmer were also in attendance.

Commissioner Lane asked the City Attorney her position on Commissioners attending other Town meetings such as the Civic Center Advisory Committee.  Assistant City Attorney Jennifer Larson answered that attending the meeting is not a problem. Commissioners simply cannot have a position on issues. Ms. Larson warned of items that seemingly will not be heard by the Planning Commission may, in fact, end up in front of the Commission and could be problematic. Commissioner Lane asked to be on the record as interested in the meetings of other Committees and Commissions but wary about the public perception of his presence.


5. STAFF REPORTS

Deputy Town Planner Lisa Costa Sanders reported that Sacred Heart requested a continuance of its item to the December City Council meeting.  In the meantime, Sacred Heart will continue with the TDM measures.

NEW BUSINESS

6. Selection of Planning Commission Chair and Vice-Chair

The Commission reached a consensus to continue the item to the next scheduled meeting due to the unforeseen absence of Commissioner Lively.

7. Discuss Possible Changes to the Heritage Tree Ordinance (Atherton Municipal Code section 8.10) and the Dead and Dangerous Tree Ordinance (Atherton Municipal Code section 8.08)

Assistant Planner Andrea Mardesich presented the item for discussion.

Town Arborist Kevin Keilty gave the Commission an explanation of the Hazard Evaluation form. Mr. Keilty explained that this system helps clarify and prioritize hazardous trees.

Commissioners agreed that the ordinance should reflect the Town’s General Plan. The Commission would like to see the General Plan language in the ordinance making tree protection a priority.

Discussion ensued about Monterey Pines, Eucalyptus and Palm trees and if these trees should be protected under the Ordinance

The Commission came to a consensus that a Heritage Tree subcommittee would work with staff to rework the Heritage Tree Ordinance and bring it back to the Commission.   Chair Christensen appointed to himself and Commissioner Widmer to serve on the Ad Hoc Committee.

8. Discuss Possible Changes to the Accessory Building Definition and Regulations (Atherton Municipal Code Chapter 17.40)

Deputy Town Planner Lisa Costa Sanders presented the item. 

Commissioner Lane wondered where the 30 day occupancy limit came from as the maximum number of days a residence can be occupied to qualify as an Accessory structure.  Staff noted this time limit has been in the code for some time and unsure of its origin.

Chair Christensen requested that staff reword the ordinance and bring it back to the Commission for review. Commissioner Lane additionally requested that staff provide a definition of the term “residence.”

9. Discuss the Request to Amend the Athletic Court Regulations (Atherton Municipal Code section 17.40.050)

Deputy Town Planner Lisa Costa Sanders presented the topic for discussion.

Nancy Mason, Adam Way, spoke to the Commission regarding the situation with her neighbor and their addition of a BMX track to their backyard, immediately adjacent to Ms. Mason’s property. Ms. Mason cited noise and nuisance in the form of dust and dirt. She also expressed concern that the track could lead to using motorbikes and/or including loud music.

Discussion ensued regarding the ordinance. Concerns expressed by the Commissioners included:
· drainage
· noise
· other structures (such as batting cages) that should be addressed

Chair Christensen suggested that staff research how other jurisdictions address the issue.

MOTION to initiate an amendment to the Athletic Court Regulation Ordinance.
M/S Lane/Widmer	Ayes: 4		Noes: 0		Excused:  1


10. ADJOURN – The meeting adjourned at 7:38pm.

Respectfully Submitted:


_________________________________________
Lisa Costa Sanders, Deputy Town Planner
